
 
 

Manchester Citizens Advisory Council 
 

Minutes of March 1, 2022 MCAC Meeting 

Virtual ZOOM Meeting 

6:30 p.m. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Carol Malmquist at 6:30 p.m. 

 

County representatives: Commissioner Charlotte Garrido and Jennifer Haro 

Members in attendance: Amber Brown, Janelle Overton, Ray Pardo, Scott Billingsley, 

Carol Malmquist, Robin Williams 

Absences:  Kari Kaltenborn-Corey, Carrilu Thompson and Paul Nuchims 

Guests in Attendance: Susan Shaw, Janine Blaeloch, Ana Langone 

 

Commissioner Garrido Updated: 

The Board of Health discussed masks and the decline in Kitsap County Covid-19 cases. 

 

The group shared thanks for county employees such as Jennifer Haro and Jeff Shea, 

who is retiring, for their constant work with the community.  

 

Review and approve February minutes: 

Ray Pardo moved to pass with corrections. Robin Williams seconds. The minutes were 

passed unanimously. Scott Billingsley abstained because he was not in attendance at the 

February meeting.  

 

Elect New MCAC Board Members: 

Scott Billingsley nominated Carol Malmquist for council chair. Robin Williams 

seconds. Carol Malmquist was approved as chair unanimously. Carol Malmquist 

nominated Janelle Overton for council vice-chair. Robin Williams seconded. Janelle 

Overton was approved as council vice-chair unanimously.  

 

Representatives to discuss Transportation Improvement Program (TIP) will be at the 

next MCAC meeting. Ray Pardo shared information about the organization and 

proposed updates for Manchester. The group discussed potential Manchester projects 

and road improvement priorities. 

 

Janelle Overton is waiting for confirmation on the size for the potential MCAC 

postcard.  
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Susan Shaw shared that her neighbors have extra land that they are using as a 

community dog park. Community member Ana Langone applied for a coffee shop in 

Manchester. 

 

Ray Pardo shared that the library interior was completed a few weeks ago. The library 

will most likely be closed throughout April and May. Ray Pardo also shared that the 

salmon bake is scheduled for Father’s Day. The salmon bake may change depending on 

Covid-19 regulations.  

 

The next MCAC meeting will be April 5, 2022 at 6:30 p.m. via ZOOM. 

 

Amber Brown motions to adjourn the meeting. Robin Williams seconds. Passed 

unanimously. Meeting Adjourned 7:14 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


